Virus Outbreak: Ban on Chinese minors to remain

Written by Taipei Times Thursday, 13 February 2020 05:45 -



The departure area of Taiwan Taoyuan International Airport stands almost deserted yesterday. Less than 60,000 people entered and left the country through the airport on Tuesday — a 10-year low.

Photo: Tony Yao, Taipei Times

The Central Epidemic Command Center (CECC) yesterday announced that Chinese minor children of Taiwanese and Chinese couples would continue to be banned from entering Taiwan.

At their regular weekly meeting yesterday, President Tsai Ing-wen (000) and Premier Su Tseng-chang (000) overturned a policy announced by the Mainland Affairs Council (MAC) on Tuesday that would have allowed the children entry under special conditions, the center said.

Facing a widespread outbreak of COVID-19 in China, the center announced a ban on the entry of Chinese visitors from Thursday last week, but the council initially relaxed the policy on Tuesday.

Minister of Health and Welfare Chen Shih-chung ([][]), who heads the center, yesterday told a news conference in Taipei: "We are revoking all the control measures allowing Chinese minor children of Taiwanese and Chinese couples to return to Taiwan announced by the MAC on Tuesday."

"Chinese children of Taiwanese and Chinese couples who do not have nationality of our country and are still in China, Hong Kong or Macau will not be allowed to enter Taiwan," he said.

Virus Outbreak: Ban on Chinese minors to remain

Written by Taipei Times Thursday, 13 February 2020 05:45 -

The MAC had announced that the exception would allow Chinese minor children of Taiwanese and Chinese couples who have an Alien Resident Certificate or a long-term visa for visiting family or relatives to enter Taiwan, but they would be placed in home quarantine for 14 days after arrival.

The announcement quickly sparked public confusion and criticism, with the MAC on Tuesday night saying that the policy had been narrowed to only include Chinese children who are under 18 years old, "have been living in Taiwan" and "have no one to take care of them in China," adding that they must apply for entry and gain approval from the National Immigration Agency.

Chen yesterday said that anyone who is in Taiwan would receive equal medical treatment if they are infected, and anyone who is in home isolation or home quarantine in Taiwan would also be regulated equally.

"However, there must be a differentiation at border controls and priority is given to Taiwanese," he said.

Many Taiwanese in China are likely to return for the Tomb Sweeping Day holiday, so the center is worried that loosening border controls would cause a capacity shortage, he added.

About 5,000 people are placed in home quarantine every day and as quarantines last 14 days, there would be more than 70,000 people in home quarantine every day and more people are needed to monitor them, Chen said.

COVID-19 testing capacity has increased to about 1,010 people per day, but two test results are required to confirm each case and about 40 percent of the nation's 1,100 negative pressure isolation rooms are being used, so some capacity must be reserved for possible emergency situations, he said.

"We know there is kinship between Chinese minor children and their Taiwanese parents, but our principle is to put Taiwanese first," Chen said. "There are already many problems to deal with among Taiwanese, such as those who are ill, but stranded in Wuhan [the epicenter of the

Virus Outbreak: Ban on Chinese minors to remain

Written by Taipei Times Thursday, 13 February 2020 05:45 -

outbreak in China]... Emergency rescue operations could be needed at any time."

"We will not allow our medical and related capacity to be used on non-Taiwanese. Of course, we hope to help others if we have spare capacity, but the CECC will have failed in its duty if we cannot act within our power," he said.

Chinese minor children of Taiwanese and Chinese couples could not have been left alone in China without caregivers, as their parents must have made arrangement for them before returning to Taiwan, Chen said.

"Moreover, they [parents] had the option to choose their nationality in the first place, but they did not choose Taiwan, so they must make proper arrangements for themselves and bear the consequences now," he said.

Source: Taipei Times - 2020/02/13